
ITEM # _21___    
     DATE: 06-09-15 
 

COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 
SUBJECT: CANCELLATION OF AN INVALID “LICENSE AGREEMENT” BETWEEN 

THE CITY OF AMES AND THE CHICAGO & NORTHWESTERN 
RAILWAY COMPANY (CURRENTLY THE UNION PACIFIC RAILROAD) 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
In 1948, a license agreement between the City of Ames, Iowa, and the Chicago & 
Northwestern Railway Company was established to allow the City’s power plant “diesel” 
building to encroach or exist in close proximity to a spur track of Chicago & 
Northwestern (C&NW) Railway Company (currently d/b/a the Union Pacific Railroad 
(UPRR)).  This spur track, which was to the north of the mainline tracks, served a coal 
unloading hopper for the City’s power plant.  This spur track and the coal unloading 
hopper were removed from service circa 1979, so the encroachment of the building’s 
foundation wall on the spur track was relieved at that time. 
 
This spring, in preparation for the demolition and the rebuilding of the cooling towers 
later this year, staff researched the license agreements that exist between the City and 
the railroad in the vicinity of the power plant, especially those that could affect the 
cooling tower work to be performed.  This “diesel” building needs to be demolished to 
allow for demolition and construction access to Unit 8 cooling tower. 
 
On April 23, 2015, staff requested the UPRR consider cancelling several invalid license 
agreements, including and most importantly, the aforementioned agreement. After 
several email exchanges between the City and the UPRR to clarify issues, on June 1, 
2015, the City received an email from the UPRR stating that they had already cancelled 
this license agreement in their system back on October 31, 2012. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. The City Council should take action to officially cancel the license agreement 
(COA No. AGR 691 or UPRR Audit No. NWX1609) with Union Pacific Railroad. 
 

2. Take no action. 
 
 
MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 

Maintaining a license agreement between the City and UPRR will require 
unnecessary coordination between the City and the railroad during the demolition of 
the diesel building. The original need for the license ceased to exist when the spur 
track was removed. Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the 



City Council approve Alternative #1, thereby cancelling the license agreement with 
Union Pacific Railroad. 
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